
 

Faringdon Dramatic Society 
 

Parking at Performances 
 

Audience parking for performances at Faringdon Junior School is available at the 
Gloucester Street Car Park. Parking will also be available just inside the school 
gate for blue badge holders only and if weather permits. 
 
For safety reasons, public parking is not available anywhere within the school 
grounds except for blue badge holders. Public vehicle access and parking is 
prohibited in the narrow private road leading to the school. Drivers are asked 
not to enter this road in order to drop off members of the cast or other 
passengers.  
 
Access will be manned from half an hour before each performance and every 
car will be stopped. Hopefully this will help the local residents as well as make 
things easier and safer for all involved. 
 
When possible the back gate will be open to allow direct access to and from the 
Gloucester Street Car Park. The route will be lit for evening performances when 
necessary and when possible. Please refer to our web site for a map of the 
route. 
  
All FDS members whether involved in or coming to see the performance should 
also use the Gloucester Street Car Park. The only exceptions will be members of 
the crew arriving with heavy and/or bulky equipment to unload and if possible 
disabled badge holders. Can we ask the former to ensure that they do this well 
before doors open at 2pm/7pm as after this time the gates will be closed except 
for walking in. Also, after unloading could you please move your vehicle into the 
school playground and leave it there throughout the performance*, thus leaving 
the space available inside the gates for disabled parking and emergency access 
if required. Please take extra care when driving through the school and 
especially when passing through under the arch way. 
 
* In the interest of safety any cars parked on the school playground may not 
leave at the end of the show until all of the audience have vacated the 
premises. 


